
Great Basin Coordinating Group Conference Call Notes 

Date:      08/09/2016 Time:        0800 Mountain / 0900 Pacific                                                         
Facilitator:   Derrek Hartman 
Agenda Items: 
Predictive Services Update:  Weather that blew up fires in Eastern NV will 
expand today.  High risk and Red Flag for SW winds 25-35 during peak heating 
hours today.  Where will humidity overlay with that wind, may see some higher 
humidity levels.  Winds - anticipating a good chance of holdovers.  Winds in 
Eastern NV and low humidities, Western UT as well.  ID/WY border will be hit 
and miss due to wetting rains.  Weak frontal boundary Eastern NV and NW 
UT.  Borderline for a high risk.  If we get some dry strikes, this air mass could 
give us some big problems.   
 

GBCC Update: 
• Light IA.  22 new starts for 6700.  After the IC Call:  Large fire growth:  

6700 acres 
• Mobilizing Kane T3 IMT for NV BLM Support.  Possibly assign today. 
• Bird T2 IMT unavailable today 
• Demasters T2 IMT assigned to Strawberry 
• 3000 resources committed in the GB:  91 aircraft, 92 crews,  14 T1 Crews, 

220 Engines 
• 21 pending orders for Crews 
 
NMAC:   
• Attended Wilkin’s in-brief for Situational Awareness 
• Spike in PNW – short-lived, fine fuels.  Don’t expect big resource 

commitment. 
• PNW and NR looks cooler 
• Looking at Exclusive Use Helos.  How/when they time out.  Crew shuffling 

– crew support on new starts. 
 
Priorities from last night and IC Call: 

1. Pioneer 
2. Strawberry 
3. Overland 
4. Dry Creek 
5. Rough 
6. Lone Pine 
7. Broad Mouth 
8. Box Canyon 
9. Cliff Creek 
10. Mac Rae 

GBCG supports the priority list. 
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• IMTs:  Demasters to Strawberry. No Teams in the GB.  Bird unavailable 
today.  Is available tomorrow.  Rotation starts over on August 12th. 

• Alpha Incident Flyover and Briefing:  Please provide any feedback.  
• Meeting Agenda:  Still looking for agenda topics. 
• Doing well with Crews and Aviation 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 GBCC  State of Nevada  
 GBCG Operations Specialist  State of Idaho   
 USFS R4  FWS   
 BIA Western Region  NPS Pacific West Region   
 BLM Utah  NPS Intermountain Region  
 BLM Nevada  NMAC Representative  
 BLM Idaho    
 BLM Arizona   
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Name Agency Update Notes 
Sue Stewart USFS Region 4:  Request from Kim Christensen to use the DIRTI resource again.  This 

aviation asset provides similar IR daytime product.  We want to evaluate that 
resource.  They have been in CA for the last couple week. Asked if we wanted to use since 
we have increased fire activity.  Request that the MAC coordinate the use and 
deployment of  DIRTI product.  How and where we determine where to use and what kind 
of capability that would give us that we don't currently have.  Available starting 
Thursday.  Another agenda topic for Thursday:  Would like to talk about deploying a FAST 
team with a focus on Life First in a variety of different settings.   

Carlos Nosie Jr. BIA Western Region:    Nothing to report 
Jessica Wade Utah BLM: Nothing to report 
Paul Petersen Nevada BLM:  Supporting Strawberry. Overland will probably be close to 5000 

acres.  Jessica has assumed CG chair. 
Mike Morcom Idaho BLM: Getting resources off fires. 
Mike Spilde Arizona BLM:  Nothing to report 
Kevin Benton State of Idaho:   Nothing to report  
Matt Snider State of UT:  Nothing to report 
Mike Friend State of Nevada:  Supporting NV BLM.  Six crews committed:  4 Strawberry, 2 

Overland 
Kim 
VanHemelryck 

FWS:  Nothing to report  

Steve Sorensen NPS Intermountain Region:  Nothing to report.  Afternoon presentation excellent.  
Good SA. 

 
Robin Wills 

NPS Pacific West:  Strawberry is well established in heavy fuels – has not come 
across ridge into Lehman Creek.  Order for T2 IMT.  Local Ely T3 will keep until 
transition.  NV T3 available for other needs.  NPS RO Staff enroute to publish a 
decision and put strategy in place.  Robin is enroute to Crater Lake closeout.  
Yosemite T2 551 short-haul is going to Strawberry. 

Date and Time of Next Call:  8/10 @ 0800 MT / 0900 PT 

 


